HARWICH COMMUNITY CENTER
FACILITIES COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

April 14th, 2017
10:00 AM

Members present: Lee Culver, Brian Power, Ralph Smith, Sean Libby

Also present: Carolyn Carey (Community Center Director), Cindy Williams 
1. The meeting was called to order at 10:00 AM.

2. Ralph Smith made a motion to approve the Facilities Committee meeting minutes from the January 13th, 2017 meeting. The motion was seconded by Sean Libby & approved.
3. Ralph Smith gave the report from the Council on Aging: He reported that Men’s Breakfast is a huge success and as such, they are beginning a Women’s Breakfast. The COA will also be hosting a volunteer recognition on April 27th, 2017.

Lee Culver gave the report from the Recreation Department: Recreation is getting ready to interview for summer staff. 
· Construction of bathrooms at Whitehouse Field has been started. Rec is hoping to have the bathrooms completed before the summer season gets into full swing.

· Outdoor pickle ball nets should be going up at Brooks Park in the next week or so.

4. Old Business

A letter has been sent to Mr. Griswald regarding his absence at Meetings. However, there has been no response back, so a Chair Person will be sending a letter to the Board asking to have him replaced and to fill his vacancy on the Facilities Committee.  
5. New Business

A. The Chamber has requested to utilize the Community Center during the Cranberry Festival and to have a mini expo throughout the building. This would take place on September 16th & 17th of this year. 

· It will be a new endeavor and will allow us to showcase the Community Center and all the different things that happen within the building. 
· The Board has asked for clarification and asked the Director to work with the Chamber on the matter.

B. Next Year Room Reservations: Letters regarding the next fiscal year’s room reservations have gone out and the Community Center is currently imputing them into the schedule. 

· The Director is reaching out to groups who have not yet responded to the initial letter sent out in March.
· There have been several new groups that will be joining us here at the Community Center. 

C. Egg Hunt (Today): Scheduled for April 14th at the Middle School, with approximately seven-thousand eggs as well as toothbrushes and bubbles. The Community Center also did its annual coloring contest (there were 27 participants) and the Guess the Jellybean contest—all of which were a great success. 
D. Direction/Plans for Community Center: The Chairperson spoke about the Selectmen’s plans to disband the Facilities Committee. A discussion on this matter involved how the Committee could be renamed to more accurately reflect what they do, and that it would be best suited not to fall under the Facilities Department, but to remain in-house. 

· Further discussion was had on some ideas of resurfacing the plans of expansion to the Community Center that would show the areas of growth within the building.
6. Director’s Update

A. The Director mentioned the upcoming Town Meeting to be held on May 1st & 2nd. As always, the Community Center will hold a third day in the event that the Town Meeting goes over three days. 
B. Requests: The Committee received a request from the Fisher family to hang Jordan Fisher’s high school jersey in the Community Center Gym. The Board felt that because it was Mr. Fisher’s high school jersey, that it would be better suited to hang at the Monomoy High School. Ralph Smith made a motion that was seconded by Brian Power that the Committee support the jersey staying at the high school.
C. New Office in Building: The Cemetery Administrator will be having an office on the COA side of the building. Highway built an office there and will be finishing it up in the next week or two and move her furniture in. The Community Center doesn’t currently have a start date for her, but the Director will keep the Committee informed on the matter. 

D. Blood Drive: A blood drive was held inside the Multipurpose room. The Community Center was heavily promoted on various radio stations and the blood drive was a great success. 

E. Vacation: The Community Center Director expressed that she would be taking some vacation time in the upcoming months and she just wanted the Board to know.

F. Middle School: The first floor has almost been completely rented out and the Director will be working on renting out the second floor in the near future.  
7. Other
A. The Chairperson asked the Facilities Director about getting the ceilings in the gym cleaned and what our current progress on that is. The Director informed them that she requested estimates from twenty different vendors. So far only a handful have replied back and the Director reported that she is having a difficult time finding someone to get the vents in the gym cleaned. 
8. The next Facilities Committee meeting is scheduled for May 12th, 2017 at 10:00 AM. 

9. The meeting was adjourned at 11:02 AM.
